



÷.

- III. Answer any two of the following questions in 10-15 lines each :
 - (a) What is meant by working like a master and not as a slave ?
 - b) What did Bacon mean in the line "Some books are to be tasted, others to be swallowed and some few to be chewed and digested" ?
 - c) How did J.C. Bose prove that plants experience pain like other living beings ?
 - (d) What lessons did Dr. Barnard learn from the two children ?
- IV. Answer any two of the following questions in 10-15 lines each :

2x4=8

1x8=8

C BALLER

2x4=8

- (a) Do you prefer to gain knowledge through books or become wise through experience of Nature ? Give reasons in support of your answer with reference to the poem "The Tables Turned".
- (b) How does the poetess portray the bond between the mother and her children in the poem 'Any Woman' ?
- (c) Attempt a critical appreciation of the poen "On His Having Arrived at the Age of Twenty Three".
- (d) What is the appropriateness of the title "The Builders" ? Do you agree with the poet about building one's own life ?
- V. Answer any one of the following questions in about 25 lines :
 - a) Describe in detail the major incidents in which Tom and Huck were involved.
 - (b) Give a character analysis of Huckleberry Finn.
 - (c) Write a character sketch of Tom Sawyer,

SECTION -



VI. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow :

A man came to Hyderabad to attend a conference. He was visiting the city for the first time. He wanted to see the Charminar. So the next day after he attended the conference, he set out to visit the Charminar. He asked a police officer for directions to reach the place. The officer said, "wait at this bus stop for the number 65 bus. It'll take you right there". He thanked the police officer and the officer drove off.



5x1=5



Three hours later the police officer leturned to the same area to find the man still waiting at the same bus stop. Surprised, he got out of his car and asked the man, "Why are you still waiting ? Dian't you get the bus ?"

The man replied, "Don't worry officer, it won't be late now. The 58th bus just went by!".

- 1. Why did the man come to Hyderabad
- Write a synonym for 'Surprised'.
- 3. Why was the man waiting at the bus stop ?
- 4. Do you think the police officer gave the right directions to reach the Charminar ?
- 5. State True or False.

The man was visiting the Charminar for the first time.

vII. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow : 5x1=5

The next day was Sunday. Tom wore clean Sunday Clothes - he hated them! Tom, Sid and Mary always went to Sunday School on Sunday morning. But Tom was not a good student and never listened to the teacher.

After Sunday School Tom and his family went to the Church. This Sunday he had a big black beetle in his pocket. When the reverend started speaking, Tom took the black beetle out of his pocket. He put it on the floor. There was a little dog in the Church. It saw the beetle and wanted to play with it. Suddenly the beetle bit the dog's nose. The little dog barked and everyone looked at it. It jumped and ran after the black beetle. It ran all about the Church barking and making a lot of noise.

The people in the Church laughed silently. Their faces were red. The Reverend continued talking but no one listened to him.

- 1. Where did Tom and his family go after Sunday School ?
- 2. What did Tom have in his pocket ?
- 3. Why did Tom bring the black beetle to Church ?



- Why was the little dog barking ?
- 5. Why were the people's faces red ?

[3 of 7]



VIII. Study the advertisement and answer the questions that follow :



1. Name atleast three countries that can be seen in the map.



Which country has carried out the Surgical Strike ?

- 3. Where were the terror launch pads ?
- 4. How many terror launch pads were targeted ?







Sxlar

Study the tree diagram carefully and answer the questions that follow : The following tree diagram shows the different types of Human Memory.



- 2. Which of the main sub-divisions has further divisions ?
- 3. State true or false. (N Unconscious memory is also known as implicit memory.
- 4. What comes under episodic memory ?
- 5. Short term memory lasts for _

SECTION - C

. You are interested in doing a short term course in Spoken English during your Summer Vacation. Write a letter to the Director, NEO Spoken English and Grammar Institute, Annamaiah Circle, Tirupathi, enquiring about the terms and conditions for the course. 1x5=5

Hints : Interested to learn English – Course duration – Course fee – timings – enquiry of terms and conditions.

Write a letter to your father asking him to send money as you have to buy new books and pay the public examination fee.

Hints: Doing well in internal exams - Hostel accommodation is good - good health - send money - to buy new books for reference - to pay public exam fee.

5x1=5





xv. Read the following passage and make notes :

The process of study inverves four operations - perception, comprehension, retention and retrieval. In other words, you should first perceive what is relevant to your needs and select only insise areas which are important. You cannot study everything available in every block you can lay your hands on. Once you have decided on areas, which are important, you have to read and understand - or comprehend the material that you have selected - for no learning can take place without comprehension. What is not understood is not learnt. Comprehension is thus imperative in the process of learning. However, mere comprehension is not enough. What one understands now, may also be easily forgotten later. Hence, you, as a student, have to make special efforts to retain what you comprehend. You also have to retrieve all that you learn throughout the year at the time of examination.

(Certificate in Communication skills : Study skills - Note Making and Summarizing, Writing skills, IGNOU)

XVI. Match the words in Column 'A' with their meanings/definitions in Column 'B' : 5x1=5

Column 'A'

Column 'B'

1. Egoist

20

- 2. Microcosm
- 3. Inanimate
- Circumspect
- 5. Bibliography
- (a) having no life
- (b) Hooking around carefully
- (c) strength of character
- (d) writing about books used, list of books used
- (e) a small miniature model of something
 - f) who always thinks about self, a selfish person
- (g) time sequence

210393

XVII. Mark stress for any five of the following words.

1. water

- 2. record (v)
- 3. education
- 4. confidentia
- 5. student
- 6. roadside
- 7. exam
- 8. holiday
- 9. commandeer
- 10. question



-000-

5x1=5

